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Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster Devon, EX13 7QQ
Parish Clerk - Carol Miltenburg
tel:-01404 831080  e mail:-clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk   www.shuteparishcouncil.org.uk


The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of Shute Parish Council held on Thursday, August 18th, 2022 at Whitford Hall starting at 7.30pm.  
Those present:- Councillors Angela Choake, Bill Marshall (Chair), Richard Orsman, David Plowman, Ella Sweetland, Mary Thomas and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).  Two members of the public were present Mr & Mrs Scrase.
The following matters were discussed.

						MINUTES


1) Apologies for absence and no declarations of interests were made for this meeting.  Cllr Marshall announced that this would be his last meeting as a Councillor and Chair as he is leaving the area.  The Council agreed to have a rotating Chair to be decided at each meeting.  Cllr Thomas agreed to Chair the September meeting if at all possible.

2) The minutes of the meeting of July 7th, 2022 were accepted and signed by the Chair.

3)  Matters arising from previous minutes.  Letter to residents concerning the recruitment of new Councillors – It was agreed to get this printed and the councillors will distribute them in September. Parish Boundary stone – There has been no information from Dalwood PC.  Jubilee Oak – the Clerk is waiting to hear from the National Trust. It was agreed to plant the Crimson Victoria apple tree in co-ordination with the Shute Barton open days in October and Shute School.  Clerk to contact Shute School.

4)  Public Forum. Mr & Mrs Scrase expressed their concern about the lack of a 30mph limit in Seaton Junction.  Many of the local residents would also like a speed limit in place.  The Council have discussed this with DCC on many occasions over the years  - the last time in 2020.  The members explained that many vehicle accidents there are not recorded and low level accidents are not included in the statistics.  

5) There were no reports from Councillors or Police.  The Clerk was asked to contact our PCSO to ask for reports to be made on a more regular basis, and if possible to attend occasionally at meetings.

6)  Finance. Payments to be made EDDC £360.00 – Dog bins,   Payments received. Bank statements.  Clerk to contact EDDC to obtain a new Dog Poo bin to be installed near the Chapel and emptied once per week.  

7)  Shute school – Clerk to arrange a meeting with the new head also to ask if the new sewage  system has been installed as scheduled over the summer.  Burial Ground – The Council discussed how to mark the entrance to the Burial Ground from the Churchyard.  The Clerk is to obtain quotes for a wooden archway and a metal archway. It is hoped to present the new Burial Book to the Vicar at the next meeting.  Car Park no update.

8)  Highway Matters.  Seaton Junction - It was agreed that the Clerk should contact DCC again and the Council should continue  to pressure DCC to institute a 30mph speed limit.  Clerk to advise DCC that the “SLOW” road marking is very worn.  Water leak in Shalford Terrace – this has been running for several weeks.  Clerk to contact SW Water and ask for the problem to be resolved.
 
9) Planning.  22/1377/FUL - Site Of Spillers Cottage Shute EX13 7QG. Temporary siting of mobile home.  The Council had no objections to this application but would ask that a definite time limit is set.

10) Emergency Plan – Risk assessment – Whitford Green. The Council accepted the risk assessment.  Clerk to forward to the insurance company.  The Clerk was authorised to spend up to £400 for the  undergrowth to be cut back. Clerk to obtain contractor.  Cllr Choake commented on some of the facilities that could be built at relatively little cost in the area ie a mud kitchen.

11)  Correspondence.  Shute Woods. In response to recent comments on social media, the Council considered this and a submission from the owner. The land is a privately owned commercial woodland and as such trees will be harvested when they reach the required size.  This is inevitably an industrial process and will cause temporary disruption.  The various owners of the woods allow the public access on permissive footpaths without this there would be little access for the public.  The Council very much appreciate the this gesture.

12)  Any Other Business. Land behind Shalford Terrace it was noted that the brambles on the bank either side of the bridge are very overgrown and are encroaching on the stream and could hinder the flow in times of flood.  Clerk to write to owner to ask them to be cut back.

The Councillors joined in a vote of thanks for Cllr Marshall for the work he has put into leading the Council over the past few years.

Date, place & time of next meeting:- September 29th at Umborne Hall starting at 7.30pm.

The meeting ended at 8.40pm
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